## NACJ

## Nevada Attorneys for Criminal Justice

President

Bill Hart

Vice President

Kate Hickman

Secretary Emily Strand

Treasurer Heather Fraley

Past President Stacy Newman

Board of Directors

Paola Armeni Augustus Claus Scott Coffee Randolph M. Fiedler Franny Forsman Sarah Hawkins Jim Hoffman Lance Hendron Jonathan Kirshbaum Adrian Lobo Julia Murray Robert O'Brien John Piro Lisa Rasmussen Lori Teicher Kristina Wildeveld

Mace Yampolsky

Elizabeth A. Brown

Clerk of the Supreme Court

Nevada Supreme Court 201 South Carson Street

Carson City, NV 89701

Sent via email to NVSCClerk@nvcourts.nv.gov

Re: ADKT 0611

Dear Ms. Brown:

Nevada Attorneys for Criminal Justice has reviewed the amendment to the petition proposing changes to Nev. S. Ct. R. 49.5. We write to express our support for these changes.

Both the State and those facing criminal charges benefit when parties for each side is represented by diligent and competent counsel. The proposed changes to Rule 49.5 will facilitate this by making it easier for smaller counties to recruit law school graduates into the practice of law.

Moreover, it is our view that the requirement of supervision by a licensed Nevada lawyer provides sufficient guarantee that the recent law school graduates will bring the same level of professionalism that we already expect from the bar of our state.

Very truly yours,

Bill Hart
President

1

Sept. 25, 2023, 2023

FILED

SEP 2 6 202